The scheduled meeting of the Groton Cultural Council (GCC) was called to order by Co-Chair Judy Romatelli on Tuesday, October 15, 2024 at 7:05 p.m. at the Groton Public Library.   Present were Harris McWade, Judy Romatelli, Nancy Muller, Kathleen Phelps, and Olive Coté.  Cyndy Davidson, awaiting approval by the Groton Select Board, was also in attendance. Absent were non-voting student representative Haley Traverse, a junior at Groton-Dunstable High School, and member Leslie Lathrop.  

Approval of Minutes:  Romatelli made the motion, seconded by Phelps, that September 2024 minutes be approved.  The approval vote was unanimous.  

New Members: Davidson will check with Kara Cruikshank to find out if she is on the upcoming meeting agenda of the Select Board for its approval of her application for membership.  It was suggested that those wishing to join the Groton Cultural Council in the future supply a CV to better familiarize us and the Select Board on their background and experiences.  

Treasurer’s Report:  With detailed input from the Town of Groton, Phelps shared highlights of the Financial Report for FY 2023-24.  The GCC has received $8,100 in funds from the State of Massachusetts for the current FY.  After adjustments and earned interest, the GCC therefore has $8,064 to distribute in FY 2024-25, if we withhold 5% ($405) for administrative expenses.  Muller made the motion, seconded by Harris, that the Report be approved and submitted to the State, including the withholding of $405 for administrative expenses.  The public has access online to the Report. The motion unanimously passed. 

Review of New Grant Proposals: Phelps said as of 10/15, only 19 proposals have been received for GCC by the Massachusetts Cultural Council (MCC).  The deadline is October 16th.  Once again, Romatelli shared copies of the Sample Grant Score Sheet used by the Acton-Boxborough Cultural Council.  The group agreed to begin using its rating system when reviewing new proposals. It was agreed by those present that, while considering Grotonians’ access to projects or events is important, it is acceptable to have such projects or events take place outside of Groton and/or by individuals who live outside of Groton.  Such factors are covered by the rating scale. Muller reminded the group of the MCC’s additional priority now in effect with a focus on both the Deaf & Disability Equity Plan aimed at improving access and inclusivity and the Native American and Indigenous People’s Equity Plan to encourage an anti-racist and decolonized cultural sector in the Commonwealth.  Coté will finish minor edits to the Score Sheet and email the document to all members.

The group agreed to add an additional meeting this month for the purpose of scanning all proposals for completeness and assigning them for a “deep read” to an individual GCC member.  Romatelli asked every member to read quickly through all the proposals prior to the next meeting, scheduled Monday, October 28th, at 7:00 p.m. at the Town Hall.  Romatelli will post the agenda and reserve a meeting room with the Town Clerk.

Officers for FY 2024-25:  Romatelli will henceforth serve as Chair and Harris as Vice Chair, while Phelps continues as Treasurer and Muller continues as Secretary.  

Harris made the motion that the meeting be adjourned, seconded by Phelps.  The meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

Nancy Muller, Secretary



